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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               

November 2, 2021

     The Nov. 2nd meeting of DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander, Steve Mielke at 6:00pm.  A short prayer led by Jerry Eaton before our meal.  

     At 6:30 pm our business meeting began. Opening with a salute to the Flag and the opening ceremonies.  Chaplain Gary Davidson had the opening prayer and draping the POW-MIA chair.  

    Roll call of Officers - All Officers were present, with 2 Officers excused.  16 members present

     The Oct. 5th minutes were presented and approved. 

     Treasurer’s Report –Checkbook balance $15,683.71.  The donations to our annual projects were dispersed.  The plants for our Veterans will be an expense and the Christmas Party in Dec. 7th.  The report was approved.     

     Unfinished Business – The Dec. 7th meeting will be a social meeting.  Chicken and Ham with all the fixing will be the menu.  Starting time will be 6:00 p.m. at the Legion Hall.  The wives and friends are invited.   A Special invite will be given to the Auxiliary member’s that meet at a different time.  About 20 persons will attend at this time.  If anyone not at the meeting, and plans on attending the Dec 7 Christmas Party please contact Commander Mielke or Larry Wodack.  Jerry Eaton motion to get 4 - $25.00 gift certificates to be prizes at the Christmas party, 2nd by Gary Davidson, Motion carried.  The finance Officer Eaton will be in Florida for the winter.  The Commander Mielke will have the checkbook for this time. 

     New Business – Paul Birschbach the Adjutant was the only delegate to the Dept. Fall Meeting in Steven Point.  He explained many projects the Department has.  All communication will be by email not much paper copies.  Secretary Mary Kolar spoke at the Conference.  She spoke on the 3 Veterans nursing home at King, Chippewa Falls and Union Grove are doing well, but need staff.  The nursing staffs are needed.  The covid has hampered the many projects that are needed each year.  She stressed the need for all to get vaccinated.  The Wisconsin Home at King will have a new building that will be finish soon.  Other Department projects; 3 new vans to the State DAV fleet,.  Bill AB 245 has left the committee and will be voted on soon.  That bill will have 70% rated Veterans if approve to get a property rebate per these rating.  There are 42 DAV Chapters in Wisconsin. 

      Being no further business, the Commander held the moment of silence.  A Past Chapter Commander Kenneth Schaefer has passed away recently.  Jerry Eaton motion for adjournment, 2nd by Jim Genz. Motion carried.  Commander Mielke held the closing ceremony with the salute to the colors.  Closing prayer was given by Chaplain, Davidson, and the undraped of the POW-MIA chair. Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.    Next meeting is Dec. 7th at 6:00 pm for the Christmas Party.  

                                                                             Attendance prize winner – Gary Davidson of $25.00.  

Submitted by,                                                    Chapter website – davwichapter11.yolasite.com

Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant                            Check out the Face Book on this web site.      
